POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of 13th Annual General Meeting

 Held at 7.30pm on 8 April 2015 in Poltonhall Sports Complex Pavilion

Present:        
K Fuller (Chair), J Weir, F Warner, M Fuller, J French, S Mullen, A Munro, A Thompson and S Waterston,  

In Attendance:
Cllr I Baxter and Mr & Mrs B Cunningham

Apologies:                 Cllr B Constable, PC I Hutchison and D West
1.
Apologies for Absence 
1.1
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr B Constable, PC I Hutchison and D West.

2.
Chair’s Remarks.

2.1
The Chair commented that a great deal had changed since he first moved to Polton. Skeltiemuir estate was only completed 20 years ago, Hopefield was just fields and the distributor road was not even a consideration. However, PDCC still had a responsibility to look after the conservation areas and the recently introduced 20mph limit albeit it was not being followed by everyone!
2.2
Keith Fuller, Chair was now standing down and thanked everyone for their support.  Jim Weir was also standing down as Treasurer.  John French would be taking over the role of Chair and Simon Mullen as Treasurer immediately after the AGM.   Chair hoped everyone would offer the same support to them as he and the Treasurer had been given.
3.
Financial Report
3.1
The accounts had been audited by Cllr Constable and were presented to the meeting.   The accounts for the year 2014-15 were as follows.
             Bank                       Cheques Issued            Cash                  Cash Spent

             515.76                       350.00                          159.79                   126.12

             Balance    

             165.76

             Cash in hand 

               33.67

            Total Bank & Cash at 31 March 2015   -   199.43 
4.
Election of Committee Members
4.1
John French agreed to stand as Chair.  Proposed by Keith Fuller and seconded by Fiona Warner.

4.2
Simon Mullen agreed to stand as Treasurer.  Proposed by John French and seconded by Alison Thompson.
4.3
All the remaining committee members indicated their willingness to continue their membership of the Community Council.  As the total member complement was 15, which had never been reached, there was no need for election.
5.
AOB

5.1
It was noted that arrangements would need to be made with the bank to     change the signatories following the appointment of the new Treasurer and Chair.

5.2
There was no other business. The meeting closed at 7.40pm.
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